 Common Council
City of Lawrence
August 15, 2018
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Lisa Chavis, Elizabeth Wheeler, Sherron Freeman, Joe Williams, Tom Shevlot, William Tyrrell Giles, Becky Parker, Bob Jones and Rick Wells were present

[bookmark: _GoBack]ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Kathleen Walton and Attorney Kristina Wheeler (Bose McKinney & Evans LLP)

STAFF PRESENT: Corporation Counsel Johnson and Police Chief Hofmann were present.

Council President Lisa Chavis called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and announced a quorum was present. 

COMMENTS OF COUNCIL MEMBERS: Councilor Jones expressed thanks to Jim Heneghan for his work on various projects.  He went on to also thank Controller Fenwick for providing clarity about vouchers and other issues raised at the last meeting of the Common Council. 

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:  Councilor Wheeler moved to approve Invoices [for vendors] as presented today [for $524,822.72].  The motion was seconded by Councilor Freeman.  By a show of hands, the motion to approve the vouchers carried by a unanimous vote of the Council.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Proposal No. 7, 2018, amending the Municipal Code of the City of Lawrence, Indiana, to adopt a new Chapter of Title 3, Article 3 to establish standards for private event security and fines for public nuisances, remains in the Code Committee.

Proposal No. 8, 2018, amending the Municipal Code of the City of Lawrence, Indiana, to reduce 
the speed limits in the Wynfield Heights subdivision, remains in the Code Committee.

Proposal No. 9, 2018, amending the Municipal Code of the City of Lawrence, Indiana, to adopt a new Chapter 11 of Article 2 of Title 4 to establish a landlord registration program, remains in the Code Committee.

Proposal No. 10, 2018, amending the Municipal Code of the City of Lawrence, Indiana, Chapter 2 of Article 1 of Title 3 regarding retirement honor and recognition for members of the City of Lawrence Police Department Reserve Division, remains in the Code Committee.

Proposal No. 11, 2018, amending the 2018 budget as approved by the Common Council with respect to the General Fund, remains in the Administration, Budget and Finance Committee.

NEW BUSINESS: None

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned, at 6:40 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Council.


_____________________________________        _________________________________
Lisa Chavis. President                                               Kathleen A. Walton, Clerk              
